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Contact Report
	Child/ren:
	Michelle Moss

	Parent/s + Others:
	David Moss (Natural Father) + Susan Moss (Sibling)

	Date:
	Sunday 4 February 2018

	Venue:
	Fun House Adventure Play + Party Centre, Mortdale

	Worker/s:
	Samantha O’Brien

	Summary: 


	No issues at handover.

Michelle appeared very happy to see David and Susan.
David’s responses and capacity to meet Michelle’s needs were appropriate.
I was not required to ask the parents to adjust their parenting.
David managed the end of the visit well; Michelle remained settled.
Overall it appeared the visit was a positive experience.



I arrived at the carer’s house a few minutes early and rang the doorbell.  Joanna answered and I introduced myself to her. Joanna said she would be a moment as she still needed to put Michelle’s shoes and socks on. 

As I waited, Donna/PRFC office called me to ensure I received her message that the venue had changed to The Funhouse in Mortdale; I confirmed.  A few minutes passed and Joanna came to the door and said she was going to get wipes from the car as Michelle was prone to nosebleeds.  While Joanna went to her car, I introduced myself to Michelle and walked with her towards my car. I secured Michelle in the car seat and Joanna handed me Michelle’s bag and said goodbye to her; we departed.
En route Michelle talked about loving the show Paw Patrol. Michelle said it was raining heavily and asked me if I could see a rainbow. I said I couldn’t and asked her a few questions about Paw Patrol to make conversation.  Michelle appeared happy and asked funny questions like “why is your car wet?” I giggled and said because it was raining. Michelle continued to talk about rainbows and told me she saw a big spider on a house. 

We arrived at Mortdale’s indoor Funhouse playground at 9:50am. We waited for the rain to slow down before we got out of the car as we were still early, and David did not appear to have arrived.  A few minutes later we walked inside and sat on chairs. 
Michelle repeatedly asked where Susan was, and Michelle also spoke about her pet dogs. It was 10:10am and just as I was about to text PRFC, David drove into the car park with Susan. Susan ran out of the car towards Michelle, with open arms.  They cuddled and Susan showed Michelle her baby born doll.  Michelle said she missed Susan. David gave Michelle a kiss on the cheek and a little cuddle to say hello. I introduced myself to David; he nodded. David paid for Michelle and Susan then we walked into the play centre.

We sat at a table and the girls took their shoes off and ran towards the playground.

The girls played in the ball area; David followed.  The girls appeared happy as they exchanged smiles and laughter. The girls ran up to a higher level of the playground and shot balls out of a toy gun. David acted as the target.
Michelle and Susan appeared to enjoy each other’s company. Michelle ran towards me and asked me if she could go on a Santa Claus chair that acted as his slay.  I told Michelle to ask David. Susan had already asked David; David put a $2 coin in the machine, and they rode together.

After they got off the Santa Claus ride, the girls walked over to the air hockey table and asked David for money to play.  David said he had no more change. He walked up to the entry and asked a staff member to exchange notes for coins. David then put the money in the air hockey machine and the girls played, seeming to enjoy hitting the puck back and forth. David observed the girls and watched from a short distance away.  After they finished the air hockey game, the girls announced they were both winners. They ran to the ball pit and rolled, jumped and hung off the ropes.  

Michelle and Susan came out of the ball pit and noticed a toy grab machine. Michelle asked David for money and he said he had no more money.  David then relented and put money into the machine.  David played and tried to grab a toy.  David won a little toy and gave it to Michelle to play with. Michelle said she wanted to take it home. David decided to play again to win another toy, so Susan did not feel left out. David won a toy for Susan.  David then went to the bathroom and I supervised the girls.

They played in the playground together and David returned. David and I supervised the girls from a distance.  David was partially texting / playing games on his phone then looked up to see if the girls were OK before continuing on his phone. David also made a phone call that lasted about ten minutes. 
Michelle came down from the playground and helped herself to her bottle of water that the carer Joanna provided. She then ran back up to the playground and continued playing with Susan. 

David asked me if we could change the venue to The Funhouse in Mortdale from now on. I said I would pass the message on to PRFC. He thanked me and said the girls’ mother was supposed to attend but hadn’t for the last three visits.  

David and I continued to observe Michelle and Susan who appeared to have a great time as we could hear them laugh and giggle at each other. Michelle and Susan walked to the ball pit that was next to our table the girls called out, “dad” as they wanted David to join them in the ball pit. David walked over and stood beside them, handing the girls balls.

At 11:45am, Michelle came out of the ball pit and took her jacket off and had a drink of water. She returned to play and after ten minutes, came to have another drink. David informed Michelle it was almost time to go and asked her to put her shoes on. Michelle said she didn’t want to go, but hugged Susan and David goodbye.  We walked to the car and I secured Michelle in the car seat. I waited for David to leave the car park before I departed. 

En route, Michelle was quiet and seemed tired.

On arrival at the carer’s, I parked, and we walked to the door. I rang the doorbell and two young girls answered. They said they were Joanna’s daughters and she would return shortly. At this time Joanna drove into the driveway, she apologised for her delay, explaining she had been caught in traffic. I said that was no problem and we had only just arrived. I provided Joanna with a brief overview of the visit then I said goodbye to Michelle and the girls and departed. 
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